S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday, 4th June 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. To Elect a Chairman for the ensuing year:  Mrs Cornwell asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. Mr Price proposed that Mr Narborough continue in his role as Chairman of the Assets Committee, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  
2. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr R Williamson, Mrs M Albinson, Mrs D Gotts and Rev D Tate. Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
   Apologies:  Mr D Gerrard 
3.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting on 5th March 2014:  Mr Williamson proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with three abstentions, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.    
4.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: None
5.  To receive questions from the Public:  None present. 
6.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Update: Mr Narborough was pleased to report that the works to provide additional Car Parking and a new Water Tank at the Allotments had been carried out. He said that a number of tenants had expressed their thanks for the improvements.

Mr Narborough stated that he and Mrs Kirby had carried out a recent inspection of the Allotments. Mrs Kirby explained that the Allotments are generally looking well, however a few letters had been sent to tenants asking them to either tidy their plots or strim the footpaths surrounding their plots.

Mr Narborough commented that some of the newer tenants had made great effort and previously unkempt plots were looking great.

Mrs Kirby added that Ryan, the Parish Council Apprentice had carried out a good job of strimming and generally tidying up at the Allotments.

Village Hall:  

Repairs Update – Boiler/Fire Escape: Mr Narborough confirmed that the work to re-roof the southern section of the Village Hall had been completed and was looking good. 

He explained that the carpenter has been and replaced the fire door and this would be painted and appropriate signage fitted in due course.

It was confirmed that the new boiler had been installed and a new thermostat has been relocated into the Main Hall away from the entrance.
Mrs Cornwell stated that the compilation of the Inventory for items in the Village Hall was in hand. She said that the annual boiler service of £50 would be included on the list.
Mr Narborough informed members that he had inspected the drains and gutters at the Village Hall and it was found that the down pipe near to the kitchen had become blocked with rubble from various repairs. He said that Jamie Cooper, the plumber had managed to unblock the pipe and it is now clear.

Mrs Cornwell stated that Mr Walker, the Village Hall Caretaker periodically inspects the gutters and drains to ensure they are clear. Members felt that Ryan could be asked to complete the task every three months.

Mr Narborough had kindly collected some filters to be placed into the gutters, it was said that these would help alleviate the problem.

Mr Narborough was pleased to report that the Pre-School had carried out the various improvements to the garden; he said that the fencing and canopy was really looking good.  

Mr Narborough pointed out that there are still a few trees which are overhanging the Pre-schools storage sheds.

Mrs Cornwell stated that Mr Plummer is clearing what he can from the area and Mr Peter Bourner would be contacted to look at the remaining problematic trees.

Mr Narborough stated that since 2007, a lot of money had been spent on the Village Hall. He said approximately £120,000 has been spent on items such as the Roof Repairs, New Chairs, Solar Panels, New Windows, Gable Ends, and the Bar Extension.

Rev Tate pointed that very little had been spent prior to the Parish Council taking on responsibility of the Village Hall.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that when the replacement boiler was installed, Jamie Cooper had reason to go into the loft space and was surprised to find that the hot water for the toilets runs off a separate system. 

She explained that the decision to operate it in that way was made by the old Village Hall Committee. Mrs Cornwell said that Jamie Cooper had indicated that the current system would be costing the Parish Council around £500 per year.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that Jamie Cooper had indicated to run a new pipe from the new boiler and to disconnect the existing system would cost about £200.
Members felt that this would be a good idea. Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact Jamie Cooper to obtain a written quotation for the work. Mr Narborough proposed that if the quote is in the region of £200, the Parish Council should ask C P Cooper to complete the work.
Finally, Mr Narborough informed members that re-decoration of the Village Hall would take place towards the end of July 2014.

The Green:  
Request for a new strimmer: Mrs Cornwell explained that the two strimmers in use by the Parish Council are of domestic type and whilst they had done well they are in need of replacement. It was said that the next strimmers purchased should be of commercial type.
Mrs Cornwell explained that she had contacted the Borough Council to find out what type they use and she asked for their recommendation. It was said that the Borough Council recommends the Stihl FS410 strimmer.

Mrs Cornwell stated that three quotes had been obtained for this type of strimmer. The quotes obtained were from:
R & B Turf and Ground care - £540 +VAT
Borough Council 

   - £545 +VAT

Lawn-boy


   - £551.20+VAT

Mr Williamson informed members that he had made enquiries and had found a Strimmer on EBay which may be suitable at a cost of £100.00 (Information Circulated).

After inspection of the information the EBay strimmer was found to be for domestic use.

Members agreed that a commercial model would be required to carry out the level of work needed.

It was asked if a suitable product could be purchased from Screwfix.

Members felt that if a Strimmer was purchased from either the Borough Council or Lawn-boy, they would provide the aftercare should there be any problems. It was said that the Borough Council currently collects and repairs the Parish Councils equipment within a few days only charging for materials.

It was felt that there was certainly a benefit of purchasing equipment through the Borough Council.

Mrs Cornwell stated that there is no need for the Parish Council to purchase two strimmers at this time. It was said that funds for one strimmer could be allowed for in the budget next year.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that there is money available in this year’s budget to purchase a strimmer as funds were set aside for a long reach hedge cutter which has not be needed.

After brief discussion, Mr Williamson proposed that the Parish Council should purchase a Stihl FS410 strimmer via the Borough Council at a cost of £ 545.00 +VAT, this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
Request for  a new Generator (old one faulty and refunded): Mr Narborough explained that some time ago the Parish Council had purchased a new Generator from B&Q for £99, unfortunately, the Generator had proven to be inadequate and had to be returned for a refund.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Parish Council had the refunded monies (£100) to use towards a replacement Generator.

Mr Narborough explained that he had obtained various quotes for a replacement Generator. It was said that after investigation it was found that Honda Generators are very reliable and outperform many other  models. It was said that R & B Turf and Ground care have a second hand Honda Generator for sale at £225 (No VAT) although this has no guarantee.

Mr Narborough said that an alternative second hand Generator was available at Lawn-boy; this is a Briggs & Stratton with a 2400w engine for £175.

It was explained that a minimum of a 2000w engine is required to power two power tools at once, should Mr Plummer and Ryan be working together on a task.

Members expressed their concerns regarding the purchase of second hand equipment without guarantees and asked if Mrs Cornwell would make enquiries into the cost to purchase a suitable brand new Honda.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she was still awaiting a quote for a Honda EC2000 from the Borough Council. She looked online and found that a Honda EC2000, suitable for the needs of the Parish Council could be purchased for around £585.

Members looked at and considered two other quotes which had been circulated from Screw fix for an Impax 2200W Inverter Generator and a SDMO Generator.
After discussion, members felt that a brand new Generator should be purchased and felt that the Parish Council should await a response from the Borough Council. 

Mrs Cornwell stated that once a response is received she would inform Mr Narborough accordingly. Members agreed that they would support Mr Narborough’s recommendation at the next full Parish Council meeting.

Request for a new Dog Waste Bin – Telephone Mast, Nursery Lane: Mrs Cornwell informed members that a resident had made a request for a new Dog Waste Bin to be sited near to the Telephone Mast at Nursery Lane.
She stated that the price of a Dog Waste Bin would be £95.74 to purchase plus £30 for a post mounting kit. In addition to this the weekly charge to empty the bin is £1.50 per week (£78 per annum). 
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that should the purchase of a new bin be agreed, the total number of Dog Waste Bins in the Parish would be 18.

After brief discussion to confirm the whereabouts of the other nearby bins, Mrs Albinson proposed that the Parish Council should purchase an additional Dog Waste Bin to be sited near to the Telephone Mast; this was seconded by Rev Tate with all members in favour.
Pot Holes: Mr Narborough stated that three or four small Pot Holes had formed on Common Lane. He said that he would carry out a full inspection and produce a report ready for the next meeting.
It was said that these would need to be repaired before the autumn.
St Mary’s Church: Mrs Cornwell stated that she would arrange a meeting with Richard Waite in order to discuss the next stage of repairs to the Churchyard Wall.
Cemetery:  Comment was made that North Wootton Parish Council may have a piece of land to be used as a Cemetery. Mrs Cornwell commented that the Clerk to North Wootton Parish Council had been in touch to make enquiries regarding Cemetery fees.
Parish Office:
Compost Bins: Mrs Cornwell informed members that Ryan; the Parish Councils Apprentice had kindly made a new gate for the Junior School’s Allotment Garden. She said that he had made a really great job of the gate using old pieces of wood and rustic branches.

Mrs Cornwell stated that she had spoken to Ryan and had asked if he would kindly make some new compost bins to be sited at the rear of the Parish Council Office.

Members felt that this was a good idea. Mr Hofmeister said that both he and Mr Gerrard had some old pallets which could be used for the job.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would arrange for Mr Plummer to collect the old pallets from Mr Hofmeister and Mr Gerrard to enable Ryan to build the compost bins.

Burning Waste Material: Mr Price spoke regarding the bonfires at the Parish Council. He stated that plastics must not be placed on the fire and that any green leaves as far as practicable should be disposed of in the compost bins.
Members enquired regarding recycling and asked if the Parish Council has the appropriate bins.

Mrs Cornwell stated that both she and Mrs Kirby had contacted the Borough Council to request recycling bins; however they had been informed that recycling bins are not available to businesses.

Members felt that Mrs Cornwell should write to Ray Harding at the Borough Council as well as to Borough Councillors, Mrs Nockolds and Mr Daubney to request recycling bins at the Parish Council.
SWiB:  
Mrs Gotts informed members that all the tubs, hanging baskets and flower beds in the Parish have now been planted up.

She was pleased to report that both the Chinese Takeaway and the Chip Shop have each taken an additional hanging basket this year.

Mrs Gotts said that the Anglia in Bloom judges would be visiting South Wootton on 16th July 2014.

It was confirmed that the South Wootton strip had been planted with Wildflower seeds, and members commented that the flowers were doing very well and were looking great.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that she had received an emailed copy of the South Wootton in Bloom portfolio and it was suggested that copies of the Portfolio should be sent to the Junior School to help the teachers understand the work of the SWiB Team.
Mr Narborough spoke briefly regarding the Village Fete and asked if Mrs Cornwell could kindly request that Country Grounds Maintenance cut the grass on The Green prior to the event.

There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10pm.

7. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 3rd September 2014 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

3rd September 2014 






Chairman
